
LICENSING SUB COMMITTEE

28 OCTOBER 2016

Present: County Councillor Parry(Chairperson)
County Councillors Kelloway and Murphy

18 :   DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

No declarations of interest were received.

19 :   APPLICATION FOR THE GRANT OF A PREMISES LICENCE - MISS 
JONES, MERTHYR ROAD 

Applicants: Mrs Naomi Gropetis – Proprietor Miss Jones
Ian Fowler – Operations Manager Miss Jones

Also: Councillor Ben Thomas – Ward Councillor Whitchurch & Tongwynlais

Observing: Janice Hughes Chair of Whitchurch PACT

The Application

An application for a Premises Licence – Grant was received from Mrs Naomi 
Gropetis in respect of Miss Jones, 25-29 Merthyr Road, Whitchurch, Cardiff, CF14 
1DA.

The applicant had applied for the following:

The sale by retail of alcohol for consumption on the premises:

Sunday to Thursday: 9:00 to 23:00
Friday & Saturday: 9:00 to 00:30
New Years Eve: 9:00 to 04:00

The provision of regulated entertainment in form of live music (indoors):

Monday to Sunday: 09:00 to 23:00
New Years Eve: 09:00 to 04:00

The provision of regulated entertainment in form of recorded music (indoors):

Sunday to Thursday: 9:00 to 23:00
Friday & Saturday: 9:00 to 00:30
New Years Eve: 9:00 to 04:00

The provision of regulated entertainment in form of recorded music (outdoors):

Monday to Sunday: 09:00 to 21:00

Provision of late night refreshment (indoors and outdoors):



Sunday to Thursday: 23:00 to 00:00
Friday & Saturday: 23:00 to 01:00
New Years Eve: 23:00 to 04:00

At the commencement of the meeting, Members were advised that there were no 
changes to the original licence application, which, due to an administrative error, had 
not been transferred within the required deadline.  There were no responsible 
authorities’ representations however the police had suggested further conditions 
such as upgrading the door security, which had been accepted by the applicant. 
Further to this the door staff had been provided with body cameras and the CCTV 
system had been upgraded.

Members considered the Noise Pollution Report provided by CDM on behalf of Miss 
Jones.

Councillor Ben Thomas advised Members that his ward Councillors had addressed 
any concerns made by residents and he was happy to support the application being 
satisfied that any concerns had been adhered to.

In response to a question from Members, Janice Hughes explained that she 
considered that there had been lack of communication and residents should have 
taken any concerns directly to Miss Jones rather than to a future PACT meeting.

RESOLVED: – That the Sub-Committee having considered all the information and in 
accordance with the requirements of the Licensing Act 2003, the Section 182 
Guidance and the Licensing Authority’s own Statement of Licensing Policy the Sub 
Committee granted the application, subject to a slight grammatical amendment of the 
original set of licensing objectives under the section ‘The prevention of public 
nuisance’.

20 :   APPLICATION FOR THE GRANT OF A PERSONAL LICENCE 

This item was deferred to a future meeting.


